Bay Steamers Maritime Museum Ltd.

STEAMLINES

Newsletter
July 2011

Editorial

Over the last three months a number of activities have occurred that indicate a shift has occurred in the
way things are done. The relocation of the shipping containers (thanks to Tom Flood) has given us more
work space, an engineering works committee has been established under Anthony, a new computer that
works is now in place in the office, a works program is being developed and communicated to members, a
new forklift has arrived (thanks to Steve Adis) to replace the ancient and troublesome one we had, and the
measurement and recording of plate thickness (or thinness depending on the plate/strake) nears
completion. The scrap metal pile has also been removed. At a more social level the lunchtime cook roster
is working well resulting in an interesting variety of food ranging from pork pies, healthy salad
sandwiches, soups and of course cup cakes. Our worksite has also attracted the interest of outside groups
such as the Eastern Suburbs Photographic Society when twenty of their members spent a day
photographing the ship and its crew at work. Behind the scenes Peta has developed a new short
promotional brochure on the Wattle and Rob Newland has been doing further work on uncovering
information from National Archives Australia about the ship during her time with the RAN. Some of this
archival work is feeding directly into the engineering program. It seems as though the winter months have
not slowed us down.

From the Bridge

This last month has seen a few changes in the management set up of Bay
Steamers.

Neil Fraser has resigned from the board and Howard Mumford co-opted to
replace him. John Kovac, although still a director, has decided to step down
as Project Manager. It was proving too difficult to fulfil that role whilst also
recuperating from his unfortunate accident. Zimmer frames don’t work on
ladders and tend to make driving difficult. Anthony Mansfield volunteered to
take on the job as Project Manger assisted by Howard Mumford and this was
accepted by the Board. Anthony of course will also be a co-opted member of

the board.

Those members who are regular volunteers will already have noticed a change in procedure with Anthony
e-mailing the proposed Saturday work schedule out on Thursday. We are currently working towards a
Waterside Engineering start in approximately the middle of August. Anthony has the full support and
backing of the board and we urge all the members of BSVIM to get behind him and help push the job
along.

Another major change is the appointment of Jeff Malley as the Safety Officer. Whilst Jeff is moving
around the site, making a photographic record of the refurbishment, he isin an ideal position to see any
rule breakers. So be warned it is now a requirement that personal protection gear be worn at all times
whilst working on site, Hard hats, Gloves and Hearing protectors are available on site. Please provide
your own suitable footwear.



Docklands Devel opments.

On the 25™ May an article in the Melbourne “ Age” reported on the changed scope of the Docklands
Development by Lend Lease. They actually used the words that they would like to see a maritime themed
area in Docklands including a museum. At present we are compiling a presentation package for Geoff
Harris (Sorrento Steam) which he will present to Lend Lease and the Victorian Renewal Authority (ex Vic
Urban). Thiswill include both the “ Wattle,” a Maritime Museum and a proposal for the utilisation of the
old Harbour Control Tower. The Control Tower is a heritage listed building and therefore cannot be
demolished. Joining us in the proposals will be The Maritime Heritage Association of Victoria and the
Maritime Museum of Victoria. This will be a historic occasion as it will be the first time that all of these
organisations have presented a united front. The Melbourne Branch of the Australian Company of Master
Mariners are also looking for a site for a seafarers memorial and it has been suggested that a maritime
museum site would be an ideal location; so they are prepared to also back our presentation. Looks like
exciting times ahead and details of our proposal will be made available to all members when they are
finalised.

Some associated thoughts

The current refurbishment of the steam tug “ Wattle” is planned for completion by the 23" June 2013.
Thiswill coincide with the 80™ Anniversary of her launching.

Once returned to survey we will require a safe area to berth the vessel. This will need to be handy to an
area where passengers and visitors to the vessel can safely embark/disembark. It should have an
undercover area for waiting passengers to protect them from the weather. It would be good to have some
display space in this area for artefacts and documents relating to her history and possibly the maritime
history of Victoria as a whole. As a display centre it could include a small café for visitors who do not
want to make a voyage on the vessel. At present there is no Maritime Museum in Melbourne so this could
form the nucleus of just such an organisation.

In the past school visits have been a large part of the
Wattles programme . To augment this a maritime
education/ display centre could be made out of the
heritage listed former harbour

control tower. Transport to and from the control
tower from the expected Wattle area could be by one
of the replica cable tram cars pictured.

At the completion of the current refurbishment the
equipment currently located at the existing shipyard
area at South Wharf could be condensed down into 2 x 40 foot shipping containers. An out of sight
storage area for these would facilitate running maintenance and the occasional repair should it be
required.



Restoration Report

Anthony Mansfield Project Manager
0416163446
armansfield@gmail.com

For those who have not heard that as a result of health issues John
Kovac feels he is unable to continue the project manager role and has
resigned. He will however remain as a director and we expect to see
him around the site regularly. Consequently | have been nominated
to fill that role. | would like to thank John on behalf of everyone at
the Wattle for all the work he has put into the project.

As the project manager | have assembled an overall list of the work
required to get Wattle back into survey and am currently shoehorning it into a schedule. As part of this
effort, | will be issuing a work list for each Saturday on the preceding Thursday to everyone who has a
valid email address. | will also post a copy up on site on Saturday morning. If you have an email address
but have not received the work list for the last couple of weeks please let me know.

A major change to the way we do the work will be the use of a subcontractor to finish the frame
fabrication and replace the plating, starting at the fwd end. The use of a subcontractor will add cost to
the project but will also provide a major boost to the schedule.

While the subcontractors are onsite we will require a Wattle representative to be present. Therolewill be
supervisory only and for seven to ten days continuous per month. We have had a member volunteer but |
would like to spread the load a little more than just one person. If you are able and willing to supervise
for anything from one day to ten, please call me.

The next major block of work will be the frame and shell replacement under the boiler. John Rogers and
Peter Batey have been working extremely hard to remove the boiler connections so that we can lift the
boiler 400mm to give the subcontractor enough space to do the work. We will also do a full boiler survey
during this period.

There are a few site changes which have happened too. The new container is now by the front gate and
we will use this for storage of refurbished items. Before we do this we will need to install some shelving
so that we can make the most of the space. Next to this container there is a bay for the new(er) forklift.
This bay and the BBQ area both need roofs of some kind which we will try to organise in the next couple
of weeks. | think that both the shelving and the roofs can be fabricated from the various spare racking
and steel we have on site.

A convenience change is the new padlocks on the containers — a key with a red tag will unlock the red
padlocks, a key with a green tag will unlock the green padlocks. Spare keys are kept in the site office.

As always we can use all volunteers who can make it on a Saturday. There are jobs from boiler making
and welding, carpentry, electrical, mechanical and painting through to admin, technical drafting, writing
media releases or simply manning the BBQ. | hope to see you soon.

Archives and stern tube clearances

In consideration of the work to be done on the main shaft Howard Mumford asked Rob Newland whether
he had any information about the Sern Tube bearing clearance.

In reviewing the National Australian Archives he discovered that on the13™" May 1957 it was requested
that a Job number be issued for the aft stern tube bearing to be re-wooded after the bearing clearance of
0.102" with the maximum allowable of 0.103“ was found during docking at the Captain Cook Dock. The
cost of labour was £195 and the materials £8 1/8s. this was approved on 5" June 1957. At the docking on



11" July 1957 the aft stern tube bearing was re-wooded and the liner was found to be in good condition.
There is no other mention of replacement of the aft stern tube bearing in earlier or later documents but
there are many reports that contain surveyed measurements of wear that had been taken at the yearly
docking. The dimensions set out below do not vary much over the docking reports. The docking report of
19" April 1968 the following clearances were given as:

Diameter of Journal | Designed Clearance Max Allowed Material of bush lining
Clearance
Forward end of 75/8" 0.020" 0.040" White Metal
stern tube
After etr:::) ;)f stern 79/16" 0.040" 0.109" Lignum Vitae

Rob could not find later references to stern tube bush clearance measurements as they were probably not
taken after 1968. So far he not been able to find any drawings relating to this subject at thistime.

He has suggested that it should be investigated as to whether any records were kept by VSA, BSVIM or
Marine Safety Victoria on this subject from the last docking that took place in Melbourne. Wattle was
slipped and the work done by the employees at Rippleside Sipway, Geelong, on 28" July 1990.

References:

National Archives of Australia

Series SP1480/1; Item Box 9/Wattle

Title Tug Wattle — docking report [ Garden Island] [Box 9]
Barcode 5019161

Documents  Captain Cook Dock Wattle —Supplementary Defects List 13" May 1957
Expenses Approval Job N0.422/101 5™ June 1957
Report of Examination and Repairs of Propellers, Shafting and Underwater Fittings,
Dated 11" July 1957 and 19" April 1968

If you have any queries Rob is happy to try and answer them. Send inquiries to Rob Newland
robjnewland@yahoo.com.au Ph.5985 3817 or Mob 0417 519 049

Someone from the Wattle?

Two marine engineers were standing at the base of a flagpole, looking up.

A blonde walks by and asks them what they are doing.

Onereplies, "We're supposed to be finding the height of this flagpole, but we don't have a ladder.'

On hearing this the blonde takes out an adjustable spanner from her handbag, |oosens a few bolts and
lays the flagpole down on the ground. She then gets a tape measure out of her pocket, runsit along the
flagpole, and announces that it is 18 feet 6 inches or 5.638 metres.

Then, she walks off.

One engineer turnsto the other and exclaims, 'Isn't that just like a blonde! We need the height and she
gives us the length !'!"



Above and below decks

The Eastern Suburbs Photographic Society at the Wattle

On the 18" of June 21 members of the Eastern Suburbs Photographic Society visited our worksite armed
with cameras, tripods and questions. Befitting a visit to apart of maritime history Andreas arrived in his
vintage Morris Minor dressed in appropriate Edwardian ship owners outfit complete with bowler hat and
gold watch chain. After doing the rounds of the yard, taking many photos and asking many questions
about steam propulsion and ship restoration, ESPS members then joined our crew for lunch. Later they
proceeded to the Port Authority Education Centre where Peta Knott gave a talk on photographing marine
artefacts for museum purposes. A small selection of their photos is presented below. Roger Vass, the
President of the ESPS later commented that the trip to the Wattle was probably one of the best excursions
the club has had. We enjoyed having them.




